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308-120 Vernon Ave., Kamloops, B.C. V2B 1L6 - November 24, 2017 
 

EXECUTIVE FOR 2015-16: 

 

PRESIDENT: Dave Agar 250-573-5696  daveagar@shaw.ca 

VICE-PRES: Sandi Trueman 778-472-2008 sgtrueman@shaw.ca 
TREASURER: Stu Rockwood   709-690-6425 sturockwood@gmail.com  

SECRETARY: Steve Edgar 250-376-9568 s-edgar@shaw.ca 
PAST PRES: Janessa Boomhour 250-318-8512  whatdoyouthinkitis@hotmail.com 

DIRECTORS: Carl Ottosen 250-372-7751 cjlottosen@telus.net 

 Gary Harker 250-573-1886 gharker37@gmail.com 
 Denis Biron 250-573-5640 dlbiron@telus.net 
 Les Eliason 250-573-2277 icarve2@hotmail.ca 

 Dave Rawson 250-573-6026 rawson@telus.net 

 

MENTORS LIST FOR 2014-15: 
 

Don Ingram (250) 828-0813 Cabinets, Small Boxes & Router 

Carl Ottosen (250) 372-7751 Tool Making, Sharpening, Wood-turning 

Mike Pease (250) 573-4892 Lathe Metal & Wood, Tool & Knife Making 

Gary Harker 
  (250) 573-1886 

Toy Making, Shop Set-up, House 

Construction 

Derry Appleton (250) 828-2966 Wood Turning 
  Anyone wishing to be included here, Phone Steve @ 250-376-9568 

 
WELCOME TO THIS MONTH’S NEWSLETTER: 
 

Hi all. Sorry for being late this month on the newsletter… I had business in Kelowna to take care of 
on the 15th and I’ve been pretty busy up to now… Thanks to Terry Shupe for jerking my memory 
and reminding me to get the newsletter out as it’s an important one because of the December baking 
meeting… 
For those new members, we bring in either home-made or store-bought goodies to put on the table 
and folks buy tickets, like the 50/50, and numbers are drawn to see who gets to choose off the table... 
This usually brings a LOT of chatter and laughter during the draw… 
Enjoy the newsletter… 
Steve 

 
NEW MEMBERS or VISITORS: 

 

• Linda ? – works at TRU and heard about us and wanted to see what we were about. 

• Visitor – from New Brunswick and his daughter has a B&B at Whitecroft Village…. 
 

TRU BURSARY Carl Ottosen 
 

• Elijah Seminiuk – Carl presented our TRU bursary money to Elijah for this year… Good 
luck Elijah. 
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 Carl O. presenting bursary to Elijah  
 

GOOD AND WELFARE: 
 

• Tag Lyons -- is in hospital getting a re-line of one of his knees. Word is he’s doing fine. 

• Terry Shupe – got a new knee in September. Doing well. He’s here tonight. 

• Joe Warman – (Long-time member), has had some heart work done and is home now. 
 

TOOLS & STUFF: Everyone 
 

• Vic Hooper – got a “hand saw” that is really portable… Great for in the bush. 

• Judy Swayne – told us that KMS Tools has bought all of the General Stock in Canada, 
and are going to sell it all off. They are not going to give a warranty at this time. 

• Stu Rockwood – has bought himself, with blessings from his wife, a new Stop Saw. 
 

NAME TAG ROUND UP: Dave Agar 
 

• Dave A.; went all around the room inspecting and getting the stories of the different 
types, and styles of name tags.  Lots of variety, and smart ideas for tags. 

 

 

 

 Dave’s new name tag…  
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FOR SALE: Dave Gilmour 
 

• Dave has hats, crests, etc. for sale. See Dave for purchases. He’s going to bring them all 
in for next meeting. 

 
SALE TABLE: Gary Harker 

 

• Gary told the group that a fellow has had some health issues, and he’s getting rid of his 
tools, while he can. They will be at the back of the room during the coffee break, and I’ll 
be conducting the sale. Anyone interested, come and see what’s there and make a sale. 

 
RAISING FUNDS: Warren James 

 

• Warren mentioned that we have a fund-raising meal with wives/husbands, etc. where we 
can show some items for sale, and raise some funds for the Guild in this fashion. (He has 
had experience with this from the Coast Guild he belonged to.) 
This will take some organizing, and we’ll need a few volunteers to pull this off. 

 
NEW BUSINESS: All 

 

• Stu has been investigating different on-line web-design systems and is trying to find out 
which is the easiest for all concerned. Steve and Stu to meet later in the month to work on 
this. Steve and Stu have to get together and work  on t his. 

 

SHOW & TELL: Dave Agar 
 

• Tom Bundic – Wine stoppers and a surprise. Many different styles and exotic woods in 
making these stoppers. Then at the end, he shows us the bottle openers that look like a 
wine stopper. 

 

 

• Stu Rockwood – Made a crib board for some friends from internet-searched plans. 
Claims he really got to know his drill press. 



 

 

 

KAMLOOPS WOODWORKERS GUILD   
MONTHLY NEWSLETTER 

www.kwwg.net 
 

 

4 

 

 

• Francis Shuter – Showed some wooden cars, matching his name tag, made of Indian 
Maple wood. 

 

 

 

 

• Rick Perszon – Showed a rebuilt old-fashioned wood school desk. Bought it for $12.00 
and took it all apart, and replaced the seat as he thought the existing seat was unsaveable. 
Research told him it was from around the 1930s and Dutch Rose style. Beautiful job 
Rick. 
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•  Warren James – Huge yellow cedar wedge – free for the taking. Help yourself. 

 

 

 

 

• Judy Swayne – Scroll saw cats puzzle. Great for giving as gifts. Many other different 
animal designs available. 

 

 

 
 

• Wade Billy – Two wood turned bowls that were very difficult to keep together while 
turning… These turned out beautiful. 

 

 

 
 

• Vic Hooper – Huge, long piece of tree bark. People always told him his previous pieces 
were too small.  
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• Dana Manhard – Home designed and made change bench. Lots of different challenges, 
but turned out beautifully. 

 

 

 
 

WOOD TO TAKE: Sandi Trueman 
 

• Sandi  has pieces of cherry wood out in her car.  Come and get it… 

 

DEMO --  JUDY SWAYNE – WORKSHARP USAGE 
 

• Judy  showed us the difference between her “newer” WorkSharp and the Guild’s “older” 
version of the same tool. 
 

• Then she began to show how to set it up for different blades and how easy and quick it 
was to operate. 

 

• Different members did a quick piece on the machines to see just how easy they were to 
operate and what kind of job they did to the blades. All seemed impressed. 

 

Next Meeting, Dec. 6
th

, 2017 
 

Remember, this is the baking version of an auction for all members. 
Make or buy a dessert of some sort, and bring it in for a table full of goodies. 

We’ll purchase tickets that match the goody, and then the tickets will be drawn. 
Wine should be there, on the table, too. 
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DECEMBER 2017 

SUN MON TUE WED THR FRI SAT 

          1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

31 

 


